FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, Nov 16, 2010 

    7:00 P.M

 
PRESENT               ABSENT

Robert Trask,  Chairman  (2010)
         X                           
Tim Fila, Vice  Chairman  E&F  (2010)           X                                         


Steve Burke,  Secretary  (2012)

          X
    

Joe Dattilo, L&P (2010)


          X                               
Judy Fletcher (2011)


          X                           

 

Kurt Lynn  (2012)
 


          X                              
           
Skip Raleigh L&P (2012)
                               X
James Devens,  Board of Directors

X
Ron Wilson,  Operations Manager

X
       1.   Roll Call   
              Jody with the Club House, Steve Hart with the Golf Course

              and Don Otto were our guests
2. Approval of Minutes – approved as written

3. Approval of Agenda  - approved as presented 
4. New Business
                        a. Bids on Irrigation for the golf course:
                            A motion to accept Mike Greer’s bid of $27,103 for parts 

                            and warranty of  a new small lake pump was made by Tim, 
                            Judy seconded. It passed unanimously.
                        b. Operating budget: We want to encourage the board to look 

                            at all of our expenses to discover where we can save some

                            money. Tim feels strongly that we should not be spending

                            $4,000 on a trophy case.  Another area we may be able

                            to trim is in the silt basin where we have $250,000 

                            budgeted.  We may be able to save some on special events,

                            like the summer kickoff. A possibility is to have a small fee

                            increase, none is in the budget. 
                              Kurt Motioned for no fee increase in the operating budget

                              for 2011 (for boats and docs) 
                              Tim seconded motion passed.

                                  Kurt: Due to 10 years of increasing boat and doc fees 
                                  we recommend no increases in 2011

                              We discussed the amenity passes and decided that we

                              would have no motion to increase them at this time. 
                              1000 people buy them annually. 

                              Change this to a motion not to increase the amenity 

                              passes for 2011 – motion passed
                              There was lengthy discussion regarding multiple areas            

                              for cost savings, assessment increases and reduced
                              spending.
                               Ron’s opinion is the only way out of the hole is to raise
                               our Assessments


          Statement to the board…we need a way to increase our 
                               income to balance the budget, possibly increase the 

                               assesment
                               Motion: from Tim – Consider increasing the assessment
                               in the October election and remove the $4,000 trophy    

                               case.

                               Seconded by Kurt…motion failed 3 to 2

                               Motion by Kurt to recommend to the board of directors to 

                               increase our assessments sufficiently to balance the 

                               budget for the next decade . Seconded by Judy – motion 

                               passed 3 to 2.


         Joe strongly encourages the CA Board to hold community 

Forums  and/or assemble sub committees to get CA member’s input and understanding of our financial situation – and to determine a course for assessment increases. Joe made this motion and it passed
          5.   Old Business

       a. Investments.  Went over budget in detail
       b. Duello silt basin…Cochran is advising us…He says we 
           need to remove 60,000 yards or more before the next 
           dredge.

           The silt from the lake will have more volume.
         E@F has talked to several dredging companies and a

         minimum dredge could be completed in 2011 buying us 2

         to 3 years. Cost is estimated at $80,000 to $100,000 

          Removing dirt from Duello is about $4.15 a yard – 

          contracting this out would cost around $8.00 a yard

                              Joe discovered online that there is a local trucker willing 

                              to haul dirt within 30 miles for $125.00 per load – and  

                              others willing to pay for that. We might be able to do 

                              better than break even with some coordination of effort.
We adjourned at 9:35
Submitted by Skip Raleigh
